
  Little Crow Archery Club Minutes 
February 5th, 2024, 7:00 PM, Indoor Range 

www.littlecrowarcheryclub.com 
 

_X_ Cal Lee, President (5/25) 
Started 2021 

__ Dave Frey, Vice President (5/26) 

Started 2022 

_X_ Louis Schweim, Treasurer (5/26)  
Started 2022 

 

_X_ Zach Dressel, Secretary (5/25)   

Started 2019 

__ Zach Nott, Director (5/25)  

Started 2019 

_X_ Adam Steffel, Director (5/26)  

Started 2024 

_X_ Hunter Daisy, Director 

(5/26) Started 2024 

_X_ Tom Bullert, Director (5/25) 

Started 2023 

__ Dawson Mackedanz, Director (5/25)  

Started 2024 

_X_ Chris Mack, Director (5/26)  

Started 2022 

_X_ Brent Duenow, Director (5/26)  

Started 2020 

 

 

Secretary’s Report – January notes were read. Hunter motioned to accept report, 

Brent second. Approved 

 Treasurers Report –Balances: Checking: $15,930.93, Youth $955.16. Hunter 

motioned to accept report, Adam second. Approved  

Old Business:  

• Keep trying to promote range banner sponsorship program. A few new ones hung up. 

• New arrows purchased. Adam will fletch some of the old arrows. New arrows for indoor 
only and old arrows for outdoor. 

• Asked league runners if any issues with any of the 2025 leagues, seem to be no issues with 
any. 

• Reviewed 2025 Regional indoor shoot and asked if anything needs to be changed or 
improved on. Had 100 classes shot in the 2 weekends. No issues or things to change. 

• All un renewed key fobs have been deactivated as of 1-5-25. 

• Need to get new files for membership form and trifold. Cal will get Zach a jump drive, and 
will bring to standard printing to get more. 

New Business:  

• Discussed if putting a calendar on the website was an option to better display events and 
range closures. The board thought have a link to a google calendar would be easiest. Zach 
will work on getting a link to Louis to try out. Could also then put link on Facebook. 

• Discussed on possibly changing our membership fees for young adult to better align with 
MSAA. Board decided to keep the same as it is now. 

• Discussed new indoor and outdoor targets. Hunter said new ones have shipped, will get an 
update. Cal is working with Big Boy Targets to see the difference from the “high 



poundage” bails like we have now, compared to the lower poundage, also to tell them 
what we are seeing with our bales we got last year. 

• Ziggy was at meeting to discuss more about hosting MSAA State Indoor in 2026. We set a 
committee to collect more info and present at March meeting. Committee is Matt 
Mackedanz, Levi Allen, Ziggy Kortuem, Adam Steffel, Brent Duenow, and Hunter Daisy. 

• Need to buy more cardboard target backers. Cal contacted Stearnswood and we can get 
1,000 sheets for $380 plus tax. Tom Motion to buy, Dawson 2nd. Approved. 

Open Discussion:  

• Brent brought up doing a 300 shoot tournament on March 15th. Motion by Ziggy, 2nd by 
Tom, approved. Range will be closed from 8am-4pm. Zach will send out flyer. 

• Discussed our annual meeting/banquet. It will be on April 12th, more info on time and 
registration will be sent out later.  

o Want to spend $2,500(including $375 for bear hunt) on prizes, and $700 for 
youth bow and other youth prizes. 

o Set up committees. Food: Zach D and Tom, Prizes: Dawson, Zach N, Cal, and 
Louis, Games: Brent, Chris, and Adam. 

• Tom brought up a new website called MNbowhunters.com, he is going to look into info 
on us promoting each other. 

Meeting Closure: 

• Brent motioned to close, Hunter second. Approved. 
 
Next Meeting: March 5th at 7:00 PM at Indoor Range. 

Range Use: Open!  

Upcoming Events:  

• March 15th - 300 Shoot tournament, range closed 8am-4pm 

• March 29th – Range closed 7am-7pm for Fair Board event 

• April 12th - Annual Meeting/Banquet 

 

Current Board Members   
President – Cal Lee—320-583-4082 -- cal@hutchtel.net 
Vice President - Dave Frey -- 952-486-9351 -- davebeeoutdoors@gmail.com 
Treasurer – Louis Schweim -- 320-223-5713 -- louisschweim@hotmail.com 
Secretary – Zach Dressel -- 320-296-3045 -- zachdressel16@hotmail.com  
Director – Zach Nott -- 320-510-5037 -- zach-51@hotmail.com  
Director – Hunter Daisy – 712-661-9929 – hdaisy2017@gmail.com 
Director – Brent Duenow -- 320-510-2895 -- fuzzyduenow@yahoo.com  
Director – Adam Steffel – 320-522-2250 – steffeladam@gmail.com 
Director – Chris Mack -- 605-670-2426 -- ctmack.ag@gmail.com  
Director – Tom Bullert -- 320-224-3755 -- t.bullert@gmail.com 
Director – Dawson Mackedanz – 320-582-4061 -- mackedanzdawson@gmail.com 

 
 


